City Hall, 2nd Floor 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 **Tel:** 416 392-7903 **Fax:** 416 696-4300 councillor\_rae@toronto.ca

June 17<sup>th</sup>, 2008

Robert Saunders, Chair Toronto Preservation Board c/o Colleen O'Neill Committee Secretary 10<sup>th</sup> Floor West Toronto City Hall

Dear Robert,

Re: Item PB15.4 - Request for Deferral

I am writing in regard to the matter of 3 Old George Place on the agenda for the Toronto Preservation Board on June 19, 2008. I would like the Board to defer the item to a future hearing to allow for continued consultation between the Applicant and neighbours.

It is my understanding that consultation is ongoing and may find resolution to some of the aspects of the proposal at 3 Old George Place that has brought the refusal report before the Board. The Applicant is also supportive of a deferral.

I trust the above can be accommodated.

I remain

Kyle Rae

City Councillor